“BURNING THE MIDNIGHT
OIL” IN THE ATHLETIC
CENTRE

Students studying for Christmas
exams will be able to “burn the mid-
night 0il” on the 2nd floor of the Ath-
letic Centre this year.

The Property and Physical Planning
Committee recently approved the

designation of an overnight study
area in the Athletic Centre from Nov.
18 to Dec. 18. The area will be run on
a trial basis with the possibility of
setting up the same system before
exams in April, 1988.

At the board meeting on Oct. 26,
Executive Assistant Arnold D’Souza
and V.P. Academic Cindy Burke, both
of the UW.S.A,, raised the issue of
inadequate study space in the Univer-

sity.  The students noted that the
University lacks the funds and the
physical space to actually expand
study hall facilities so they asked the
administration to consider extending
the number of hours available for
students to study on campus. They
proposed blocking off the Lockhart
Hall Buffetcna foran overnlgE study

hall. ECEN
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ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
ANNOUNCES ENTRANCE
SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS

The Alumni Association will host a
reception for the recipients of the
Alumni Entrance Scholarship Pro-
gram (A.E.S.P.) on Nov. 24 at the Fac-
ulty and Staff Club.

The program, established by the
Alumni Association, recognizes
Manitoba high school students who
have combined outstanding academic
achievement with significant contri-
butions to the school and community.
A E.S.P. encourages these students to
pursue their post-secondary educa-
tion at The University of Winnipeg in
the program of their choice. Each
scholarship is valued at $1,500 and is
disbursed at the rate of $300 per full
course over oneacademic year (or five
full-course-equivalents, whichmay be
taken over a period of 2 years).

The 1987-88 recipients are Kevin
Dearing, Birgrit Dotzlaw, Diane Ked-
die, Michelle Lajzerowicz, Rosemary
Li, Stella Loscerbo and Christine Szy-
manski all from Winnipeg, Carla
Bridge from Hamiota and Jason Dyck
from Selkirk.

In 1973, the Alumni Association initi-
ated the A.E.S. Program as a means to
provide one $500 entrance scholarship
from each of the graduating classes

The University of Winnipeg Wesmen Basketball Team - The Class of '88

from the pre-30s to date. It provided
a unique way by which The Univer-
sity of Winnipeg graduates could
contribute to the tradition of aca-
demic excellence at the University.

The continued supportof the alumni
classes has enabled approximately
600 students to receive an award
applicable to their tuition fees. Very
recently, however, it was recognized
that the effects of inflation upon the
value of the awards had to be consid-
ered.

In an effort to revitalize the Alumni
Entrance Scholarship Program and
maintain the spirit of the Alumni’s
commitment to outstanding aca-
demic standards and achievement,

the value of the scholarships was in-
creased. Now, nine students receive
scholarships of $1,500 each, whereas
in the past, 49 students were awarded
scholarships of $600 each. This in-
crease in value makes the Alumni
Entrance Scholarship Program the
most prestigious entrance award
program in the province.

The upcoming reception at the Fac-
ulty and Staff Club provides an op-
portunity for dedicated alumni to
express their interest and commit-
ment to the University and to visibly
show their support for the students
whoare working toward theiruniver-
sity degrees.




TOPPER WINS FELLOW-
SHIP FOR EXCELLENCE
IN TEACHING

David Topper of the History De-
partment was one of 10 professors in
Canada toreceive a 1987 3M teaching
fellowship, an award sponsored by
3M Canada Inc. and the Society for
Teaching and Learning in Higher
Education.

Topper was selected from among 85
nominations submitted from 33 uni-
versities.

The fellowships, offered for the first
time in 1986, are intended to recog-
nize excellence in university-level
teaching as judged by students and
colleagues. The award also recog-
nizes the fellows’ commitment to
improving the quality of teaching
within their own institutions and
beyond.

Topper was pleased that he was se-
lected for the fellowship and thinks it
reflects well on The University of
Winnipeg. “This award is good for
the University,” hesaid. “Because we
so often take a back seat to other
schools in Canada, winning this fel-
lowship is good national recognition
for the University.” Along with the
other fellows, Topper was rewarded
with a citation and presentation from
3M at a special seminar on teaching
and learning in Chateau Montebello
in Quebec last week.

recognized for excellence in teaching at the
university level.

Topper said he enjoyed the opportu-
nity to talk about teaching with col-
leagues and was fascinated by the
wide-range of personalities, teaching
philosophies and techniques of the
group.

Topper has been at The University of
Winnipeg for 17 yearsand iscurrently
teaching History of Artand History of
Science. He said that through trial
and error, he has developed his own
philosophy. “I believe the interest
and enthusiasm of a teacher can in-
spire students, but I also think that
students ultimately teach themselves.
The teacher’s role is to guide his/her

! sturients,” Topper said.

November 8 to
December 11

Gallery 1C03
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DONOR ATTENDANCE
ON THE INCREASE

Donor attendance at the
University’s Red Cross Blood Donor
Clinic increased by 26 percent over
the last Clinic held on campus, said
Glyniss Burkett, Assistant Manager
(City) of Blood Donor Recruitment.

She said the clinic, held Oct. 27 and
28 in the 4th floor Buffeteria lounge,
attracted a total of 359 donors, 166 for
the first time.

Burkett thanked Joan Anderson,
Director of Public Relations, and Dan
Guetre of the U.W.S.A. fororganizing
and publicizing the event as well as
the many donors who took the time to
give the “Gift of Life.”

David Topper of the History Department was
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“The students’ request had a lot of
merit,” said Steve Coppinger, Execu-
tive Director of Support Services.
“Their proposal was well thought out
and covered most of the
administration’s concerns. However,
we felt the Athletic Centre would bea
more appropriate area for this pur-
pose and the students seem very sat-
isfied with this arrangement.”

According to Coppinger, the 2nd
floor of the Athletic Centre offers a
largerand more comfortable space for
students, vending machines and
washroomsaswell astighter security.
Additional security will be provided
to monitor the area.

CHARITY BEAR STAR OF
SPECIAL  OLYMPICS
FUND-RAISING CAMPAIGN

The Manitoba Special Olympics has
recently launched its largest single
fund-raising effort to date - the 1987
Christmas Charity Bear Campaign.

The star of the campaign is Charity
Bear, a 13-inch plush white toy avail-
able until Christmas at all Bay stores
for$14.99. Foreach bear sold, The Bay
will donate $1 to the Winnipeg Jets
Goals for Kids Foundation in support
of Manitoba Special Olympics. This
year’s campaign goal is approxi-
mately $30,000 for the Special Olym-
pics.

Manitoba Special Olympics is a non-
profit organization dedicated to pro-
viding fitness, recreation and sport
programs for the province’s mentally
handicapped population.




A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT’S ADVISORY COMMITTEE
ON SEXUAL HARASSMENT

It is the policy of The University of Winnipeg that every employee
and student has the right to be free from sexual harassment.

WHAT IS SEXUAL HARASSMENT?

Sexual Harassment is defined as unwelcome sexual advances, requests
for sexual favours, and other verbal or physical conduct of a sexual
nature when:

a) such conduct has the purpose or effect of wunreasonably
interfering with an individual’s academic or work performance
or creating an intimidating, hostile or offensive environment
for learning or working; or

b) submission to such conduct is made either explicitly or
implicitly a term or condition of an individual’s employment,
academic status or academic accreditation; or

¢c) submission to, or rejection of, such conduct by an individual is
used as the basis for evaluations, recommendations, or decisions
affecting any term or condition of an individual’s employment,
academic status or academic accreditation.

WHAT TO DO

If you believe that you have a complaint of sexual harassment you
are encouraged to make a direct request of the harasser that the
offensive behaviour or actions cease. If the request is unsuccessful,
or if such a request seems inappropriate or uncomfortable for you to
carry out, you may lodge a complaint with any member of the
President’s Advisory Committee on Sexual Harassment.

If you have been directly affected by sexual harassment or have
reasonable cause to believe that harassment has taken place, you
may lodge a complaint or concern with any member of the
Committee. Any complaint or concern should be lodged within three
(3) calendar months of the alleged incident(s). Every complaint or
concern will be handled with strict confidentiality.

DISCIPLINARY ACTION

Recommended disciplinary action for offenders may involve the
. suspension or dismissal of any employee or student of the
| University,



Please see The University of Winnipeg Sexual Harassment Policy and
Procedures Policy Statement for further details on procedures to be
followed. This document may be found in the following places:

Collegiate Office - Room 2W04
Continuing Education Office - 491 Portage Avenue
Counselling Office - First Floor, Bryce Hall
Dean of Residences - Graham Hall - Room 1G00
Employee Relations - McNamara Hall North
Health Services - Room OMI12 (Basement Manitoba
Hall)
Information Booth - First Floor, Centennial Hall
Library Circulation Desk - Fourth Floor, Centennial Hall
Office of the Dean
of Arts and Science Room 3C16
Office of the Dean of
Theology - - Room 2B17
Office of the President - Room 3W02 or 3W03
Public Relations Office - Room 4W15
Recreation Office - Room 1AC27
Security Office - Room 1C32
UWSA Office - Room 2L30

Any student or employee having any questions, concerns or a
complaint is urged to contact any member of the Committee.

MEMBERS OF THE PRESIDENT’S ADVISORY COMMITTEE
ON SEXUAL HARASSMENT

(1987-88)
Harold J. King, Chair Dean of Theology 2B17 786-9247
Bennetta Benson Admissions & Awards 1B 786-9741
Julie Crawford Continuing Ed. 491 Portage 786-9841
Marie Dame Health Services 0MI12 786-9496
Chi Emeruwa UWSA 2124 786-9780
Linda jarman-Barnett Controller’s Office 1WI11 786-9845
Chris Leo Political Science 6L16 786-9377
Randy Selkirk UWSA 2120 786-9792
Lesley Sisler Collegiate 2W04 786-9221

Charlene Thacker Sociology 3A30 786-9393




NEW BOARD ELECTED
FOR THE FACULTY &
STAFF CLUB

Susan Mangotich of Employee Rela-
tions was elected President of The
Faculty and Staff Club Board of Direc-
tors at a General Meeting on Nov. 6.

Other board members elected were
Ron Norton (Psychology), Doug
Skoog (Sociology), Bonnie Archibald
(Office of the President), Anne
Bawden (Alumni Affairs), Anita
Kroeger (Continuing Education),
Mark Lauze (Computer Services) and
Veronica Peters (Office of the Control-
ler). The University representative to
the board is Steve Coppinger, Execu-
tive Director of Support Services.

At the meeting, Past-President Ed
Byard complimented new manager
Brent Daum on the many improve-
ments in the club. “We now have full
table service which is efficient and a
menu which is reasonably priced,”
said Byard. “The “cattle line’ is gone,
the tablecloths are clean and the food
is good. Clearly, the club is now a
much more comfortable place to be.”
Byard also noted that the club has the
largestmembership inits history with
over 200 paid members and is becom-
ing very popular with outside groups
and various departments within the
University.

According to Byard, the club has
accumulated a small deficit, but he
attributes this to poor bookkeeping
practices in the past as well as the
efforts by the new manager to up-
grade the facilities and services.

CERTIFICATE PROGRAM WINS
INTERNATIONAL RECOGNITION

The local chapter of The Association

of Records Managers and Adminis-
trators (ARMA) has won interna-
tional recognition for their help in
creating the University’s new Certifi-
cate Program in Records and Infor-
mation Management offered by the
Continuing Education Division.

The establishment of the certificate
program was one of the main reasons
the Winnipeg chapter of ARMA won
the Small Chapter of the Year Award,
says Linda Simpson, the University’s
Director of Records and Member of
the Year for the local association.

“It'sareal tribute to the University to
have one of its certificate programs
recognized by ARMA,” says
Simpson. ARMA, a non-profit pro-
fessional association, has over 115
chaptersin the United States, Canada
and Puerto Rico as well as members
throughout the world. The associa-
tion is dedicated to the research, de-
velopment, and exchange of ideas
and knowledge in the area of records
management.

The University’s certificate pro-
gram, approved by the Senate in

March and offered for the first time in
September, teaches students how to
handle and manage business paper-
workand otherrecorded information.

But this means much more than fold-
ersand filing cabinetsin today’s infor-
mation age, states Simpson. Now, a
manager must be knowledgeable in
not only traditional methods, butalso
newer technologies such as auto-
mated systems, integrated networks
and micrographics.

“Records management was born out
of the computer age,” Simpson says.
“We need to know how to access,
manage and manipulate a great deal
of information to meet the needs of an
organization.”

Simpson adds that records manage-
ment is needed for just about every
organization. Large and small busi-
nesses, government, educational in-
stitutions and charity groups can all
benefit from learning more efficient
and cost-effective ways to record,
update and store records and infor-
mation.

Annual
Christmas Dinner and Dance
Friday, December 11

Annual
Children's Christmas Party
Saturday, December 12

STAFF CHANGES

Name Position

Effective Date

New Employees:

Roland Huff Assoc. Prof., English Aug. 1
James Bedford Instructor, Physics Sept. 21
Lois Pratt-Martin  Admin. Asst. 2, Admissions Sept. 29
Carol Halko Internal Auditor, Office of the V.P. (Admin.) Oct. 1
Anne Bawden Director of Alumni Affairs, External Relations QOct. 5
Emily Rempel Secretary 1, 6th Floor Lockhart Oct. 13
}éminationszesigrlations: ¥

Beverlee Sawchuk Clerk-Steno 2, .U.S. Sept. 24
Doug Vickery Admin. Asst. 2, Recreation & Athletics Oct. 13
Changes: o

Judy Tanner From Clerk 3, Records to Clerk 3, Accts. Oct. 5

Payable




COMING EVENTS

Nov. 18 - Dec. 11

- Textiles in Space - Four Finnish
Textile Artists will be on exhibit until
Dec. 11 in Gallery 1C03. Hours this
week: Mon.-Fri. - 10 a.m. to 7 p.m.;
Closed Sat.;OpenSun.1-4 p.m. Nov.
23 - Dec. 11: Mon.-Fri. - 10 a.m. to 3
p-m.; Closed Sat.; Open Sun.1-4 p.m.

Nov. 18

- The film The Military and Space
Technology will be shown Nov. 18
and 20 at 12:30 p.m. in Room 1L12.
Sponsored by Media Services.

- Harold Marshall will be reading
from his works at 12:30in Room 1L04.
Free admission. Sponsored by the
English Department.

- The University of Winnipeg’s Self-
Awareness through Meditation
Group is holding a four-week course
in the techniques and philosophy of
meditation. The next three classes are
scheduled for Nov. 18, Nov. 25 and
Dec.2at7:30 p.m.in Room 1L12. Free
admission. For more information,
please call 772-9242.

Nov. 19

- Open meeting of the Universities
Grants Commission at 2:30 p.m. in
Theatre 3C00.

Nov. 23

- The film The Universe: Our Golden
Age of Astronomy will be shown
Nov. 23 and repeated Nov. 25 and 27
at 12:30 p.m. in Room 1L12. Spon-
sored by Media Services.

- Chemistry Seminar: Identification
and Conformational Analysis of
Steroids Using NMR with guest
speaker Kirk Marat of the Department
of Chemistry, University of Manitoba.
The seminar will be held at 12:30 p.m.
in Room 1L04. Sponsored by The
University of Winnipeg's Department
of Chemistry.

- The Toronto Consort: Performers of
Medieval and Renaissance Music
will present a concert from 12:30 to

1:20 p.m. in Theatre 3C00. No admis-
sion charge.

Nov. 27

- The Staff and Faculty Forum meet-
ing will be at 3:30 p.m. in Theatre
3C00. Dr.Ross McCormack will pres-
ent a review of current academic
developments at The University of
Winnipeg. A discussion will follow.
- Soprano singer Joan McIntyre from
Vancouver will perform a recital of
classical songs and folk ballads from
12:30 - 1:20 p.m. in Theatre 3C00. She
will be accompanied by local pianist
Lucy Feldman. Noadmission charge.

Nov. 27 - Dec. 4 (excluding Sundays)

- Terrorism, written and directed by
Joel Miller, design by Robert Skene,
will be the first theatre production of
the season. Showtime is 8 p.m. in
Convocation Hall. No admission
charge. For reservations, please call
Patty Hawkins at 786-9292.

Dec. 11

- Annual Christmas Dinner/Dance
sponsored by Faculty and Staff Fo-
rum Social Committee.

- Candlelight Service. A celebration
of Christmas through readings and
music at 12:30 p.m. in Convocation
Hall.

Dec. 12
- Annual Children’s Christmas

Party, 2-4 p.m., Athletic Centre
Lounge.

The University community is sad-
dened by the passing of Evelyn Viv-
ianMillsonNov.4,1987. MissMills
was a teacher in the Collegiate Divi-
sion of The University of Winnipeg
and United College. On the occasion
of her retirement in 1971, Miss Mills
was honored by the University with
the title of Instructor Emeritus in
Mathematics. She will be missed by
hermany collegues, former students
and friends.
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CAMPUS NOTEBOOK

- Tain McDougall, Classics Depart-
ment, presented a paper entitled
“Euripides and the Sacrifice of
Iphigeneia” to the Linguistic Circle of
Manitoba and North Dakota in
Grand Forks in October.

- Tom Graham, Religious Studies
Department, delivered the main ad-
dress “The Upper Midwest in the
1880’s: A Unitarian Storm-Centre” at
the Centennial Celebration of the
Unitarian Church in Menominee,
Wisconsin on Oct. 4.

He also presented a paper “The
Bishop of the West” to the annual
meeting of Collegium at Craigville,
Massachusetts on Oct. 17.
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